10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER 31 August, 1984.

/
CAACA

I send you and your wife my warmest thanks for last
night's splendid dinner. It was so kind of you and your
colleagues to organise it, and what a cheerful and friendly
evening it was. I was glad to be able to explain to you
personally the reasons why I had to postpone my visit to
Indonesia, and I am sure that you will pass on to His Excellency
President Soeharto my disappointment at the delay in seeing

your country and meeting him again.

With best wishes.

His Excellency Mr. B. Sjahabuddin Arifin




